

For Immediate Release
Date: 01/10/2024

University of Maryland Extension Garrett County 1916 Maryland Highway Suite A Mt. Lake Park, MD 21550 TEL 301-334-6960 FAX 301-334-6962 www.extension.umd.edu/garrett-county

Red House 4H Club News

Reporter: Kaylee Harvey

The January meeting of the Red House 4-H Club was held on Wednesday, January 3, 2024 at the Redhouse St John Lutheran Church. The meeting was called to order by president Colton Tasker, Weston Baker led pledges, Lexi Nice called roll, and Abbi Dixon gave treasurer report. We welcomed new members Gracey and Garrett Moncrief, Coltlynn Nice, and Ryelle Bachtel.

Under old business, record books were to be turned into Nikki at the meeting this evening. If you didn't have your record book at the meeting Nikki needs it no later than Friday, January 12th so she has time to look through them and get them back to you if corrections are needed. The record books must be turned into the extension office by 1/31/24 and Nikki will be dropping them off on 1/26/24. Members were also reminded that if they plan on taking a market animal and didn't sign their livestock contract at the December meeting they need to sign it before they leave. If a member did President Service learning it is due 1/15/24.

Under new business, we discussed what activities we would like to do this year and decided that for the fundraiser we would do the 4-H Bash again. Nikki is going to get different ticket/price combinations figured out for the 4-H Bash and we will vote on it at the next meeting. We talked about doing farm tours and demonstrations, and the Christmas Party. Nikki is going to call and see what days the Pleasant Valley Community Center has available in December for the Christmas party. We will talk more and make a final decision at the February meeting. All members must complete open enrollment by 1/31/24, Nikki will let everyone know as soon as it is open to complete.

The meeting was adjourned by Braxton Warsaw and seconded by Lauren Friend.